
 

 

named so that they can be reunited with its owner.   

Summer 2018: Issue 1—Friday 20th April 2018 

 

Welcome back for the summer term at Mount Charles! We have lots of trips and 

camps taking place as well as our summer sports events - keep an eye on our 

newsletter and diary dates for further information. 

Over the Easter break we had lots of work done at the school as our school building   

improvement plans progress! The Easter works include: 

 

 

 

 

We have a rather impressive collection of lost property outside our main entrance. Please come 

and have a look for any items belonging to your child . We will be donating any clothing still in the 

trunk to charity at the end of next week. As the weather warms up, our children are removing  

layers which makes it all the more important for parents to ensure that all items of clothing are 

 Starting installation process of new fire safety system 

 New window built into the wall of our Speech and Language room 

 A new heating/cooling system installed in our school kitchen 

 Drainage improvements outside KS1 and Year 4 to prevent water pooling 

 Increased the space of the Reception outdoor play areas 



 

 

 

We are proud to announce that we raised 

£536.46 for Sport Relief! Thank you to all of our 

children,   parents and staff for helping us to support this fantastic cause. 

 
Please check your child’s ParentPay accounts! 

 Ideally accounts should be kept in credit.  Chasing for out-

standing fees is very time  consuming for us!  

Please speak to the office if you have any    

queries with  your account. 

Mrs Nancarrow and Mrs Hann are collecting small world 
figures and would like your help. If you have any old       
dinosaurs, cars, people, creatures, characters, 
plants,  vehicles then we would love to take them off 
your hands, even if they are broken! Please drop any  
into the office. Thank you for your help. 

Poor Mrs Segolo will not be in school this half term as 

she has unfortunately broken her leg! We wish her a 

  speedy recovery! 

   Choir, Drumming and Song-Writing 

Club    have had to be cancelled until we 

can          arrange alternative cover 

Our Reception children are learning about 

the life cycle of a butterfly.  

We are watching the caterpillars grow and 

learning about metamorphosis! When the 

caterpillars emerge as butterflies we will 

release them into the wild. 



 
 

 

 

 Our attendance trophy was won by: 

 5RN, 3CD & 1ES on Friday 20th April. 

  They all had 100%!! 

 

Wednesday 16th May 

Yr4 Kwik Cricket @ Roche 

Thursday 17th May 

 Yr4 Kwik Cricket @ Troon 

Friday 18th May 

 Quad Kids—KS2 

 Swimming Gala Against Biscovey 

Monday 21st May 

 Yr6 Camp Week 

Lanhydrock Trip—RGB 

Thursday 24th May 

 Lanhydrock Trip—REJ 

 Yr2 Geevor Tin Min Trip 

Monday 4th June 

 Yr5 Porthpean Camp—2 nights 

Monday 11th June 

 Harlequin Photography, Yr groups & sports teams 

 

Yr1 -  Josephine, Skylar & Tommy 

Yr2 -  Jowan, Mckenzie, Ruby & Jacob 

Yr3 - Lexi, Laura, Caleb 

Yr4 - Jasmine,Holly, Maisie & Isabella 

Yr5 - Sean & Ryan  

Yr6 - Tallulah  & Ruby 

 

 

Tuesday 24th April 

 Touch Rugby 

Wednesday 25th April 

 Year 5 Eden Trip. 

Thursday 26th April 

 Yr3 Kwik Cricket @ Roche 

 Yr6 Camp Meeeting @ 3:10pm 

Friday 27th April 

 Swimming Gala against Charlestown 

Tuesday 1st May 

 Yr5 Biology day @ Penrice Academy 

Thursday 3rd May 

 RNLI Beach Safety Talk—KS2 

Monday 7th May 

 Bank Holiday—School Closed 

Monday 14th May 

 KS2 SATS week 

 Yr4 Kwik Cricket @ Troon 

 

This week’s champs! 

Tyler - 2AB 

Jake - 4BR 

Angus—5RN  



 

 

 

  Team: Millie, Tilly, Grace, Ella, George, Denis and Kieran 

The A team went to a netball tournament on 27th March at St. Mewan. 
There were 8 schools in total. We had to play 3 teams that were in our 
heat to qualify to the semi-final. The results were:  
  MCS 3 - 0 Biscovey 
  MCS 3 - 1 Pondhu 
  MCS 2 - 3 St Stephens 
This meant that we were through to the semi finals against Carclaze! We 
managed to beat Carclaze 5 - 1, meaning that we were through to the 
final and had to play against St. Stephens again. They had some amazing 
shooters and managed to beat us 7 - 3. The A team came second overall 
and played very well. They had some excellent team work and I was  
impressed with their attitude throughout the whole tournament.  

 

 

 

 

 

A team 
Sometimes 0-0 games can be dull, but this 
one was a cracker! Biscovey had already 
beaten us twice this year in the league and 
the cup, so we were keen to put in a good 
performance. The first half was very com-
petitive with Mount Charles having the ma-
jority of the chances. Their keeper made 
some good saves and we won a number of 
free kicks that we just couldn't convert. In 
the second half, Biscovey started to pass 
the ball much better and Freddie was called 
into action with some excellent saves. Fin-
lay came close with some great attacking 
runs down the right hand side, but we just 
couldn't score. Both sides battled hard and 
a draw was the least the A team deserved. 
 
Team: Freddie, Finlay, Callan, Treeve,    
Denis, Connor, Tyler, Jake 
Man of the match: Freddie 

B team 
A terrific performance and a terrific win for 
the B team. Tyler scored half way into the 
first half after constant pressure from the 
Mount Charles team. It was a close range 
shot after the Biscovey defence failed to 
clear the ball. Shortly afterwards Tyler did 
the same thing from almost the same place 
to give us a deserved 2-0 lead at half time. 
Biscovey were one point behind us in the 
league and this could have made it a     
nervous game in the second half. However, 
a fine finish from Corey settled us all and 
gave Mount Charles a 3-0 lead. Aidan had 
one save to make in the second half, which 
he did easily and the rest of the game was 
played in the Biscovey half.  
 
Team:  Aiden, Jayden, Bobby, Jake, Corey, 
Freddie, Tobi, Owain, Rhys, Tyler. 
Man of the match: Tyler 

Congratulations go to the football B team. They have won their league this year with a 
game to spare! They have been invited to a presentation event next week alongside our 
Netball A and B teams who also won their leagues! 

They have played some excellent football this year and I have been really      
impressed by their positive attitude and determination to do their best. A huge 
well done! 
B team squad : Aidan, Bobby, Owain, Jayden, Rhys, Freddie, Corey, Tobi, Tyler, 
Jake, Callan 


